PRC MAKES A SPLASH AT GA!

By Bill Bowman, PRC Vice Moderator

At the recent General Assembly meeting in Birmingham, PRC introduced its Bottled Water campaign, to try to convince GA commissioners, churches, and presbyteries to avoid using bottled water.  We inserted brochures in commissioners' mailboxes, worked with GA planners to reduce the impact of bottled water use, and talked to over 100 folks at the PRC booth about the choice of using water this way.  We also found ways of working with other environmentally-conscious organizations like Living Waters for the World, Presbyterian Peacemaking Program, and the Presbyterian Hunger Program. 

Bottled water packaging (PET bottles) tends to be tossed in the trash rather than recycled, and transportation of tons of water uses valuable fuel.  Bottled water is no safer than tap water, and about 40% of bottled water in this country comes from tap water anyway.

PRC developed a brochure to discuss the issues mentioned above, and its quiz about bottled water was a good discussion-starter.  It includes a "pledge" that PRC members are invited to "sign" on the website.  Go to the PRC website, www.prcweb.org, to download a copy of the brochure, "sign" the pledge, and spread the word to your local churches and presbytery.

The idea for creating the brochure came out of the 2005 PRC Conference at Silver Bay, New York.  All of us in attendance heard how bottled water impacts water resources in the developing world as well as costs consumers billions of dollars.  Rebecca Barnes-Davies, Celia Kewitt and I gathered materials from websites and other resources to create the quiz, the pledge, and the list of "What You Can Do" ideas for the brochure.

